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North American Energy Standards Board

801 Travis, Suite 1675, Houston, Texas 77002

Phone: (713) 356-0060, Fax: (713) 356-0067, E-mail: naesb@naesb.org


Home Page: www.naesb.org

via posting
TO:
NAESB Wholesale Gas Quadrant (WGQ) Contracts Subcommittee and Interested Industry Participants

FROM: 

Elizabeth Mallett, NAESB Director of Wholesale Gas and Retail Markets Quadrant
RE:
WGQ Contracts Subcommittee Final Meeting Minutes – June 2, 2022
DATE:

June 2, 2022
WGQ CONTRACTS SUBCOMMITTEE

Conference Call with Webcasting
Thursday, June 2, 2022
2:00 PM to 4:00 PM Central
Final MINUTES
1.
Welcome & Administrative Items

Mr. Sappenfield opened the meeting and welcomed the participants. Ms. Mallett delivered the Antitrust and Other Meeting Policies reminder and conducted the introductions. Mr. Sappenfield reviewed the draft agenda. Ms. Crockett moved to adopt the draft agenda. Ms. Lopez seconded the motion. The motion passed a simple majority vote without opposition.
There were no draft minutes reviewed during the meeting.

2.
Discussion on 2022 WGQ Annual Plan Item 6 – Develop business practice standards, as needed, to support purchase and sale transactions related to sustainably produced natural gas
Mr. Sappenfield reviewed the standards development process work paper, the Scope Document, and the Draft Addendum to the NAESB Base Contract for Purchase and Sale of Natural Gas (NAESB Base Contract) with the participants.  Mr. Freitas introduced himself and thanked Mr. Sappenfield and Ms. Crockett for their leadership within the NAESB WGQ.  

Mr. Sappenfield stated that the subcommittee would first need to discuss the name of the product in the addendum, as several suggestions have been proposed, including Certified Gas, Producer-Certified Gas, and Responsibly Sourced Gas (RSG).  Mr. Agen stated that RSG is used by only one certifying entity and the American Gas Association (AGA) would prefer that NAESB not be seen as picking one certifier over another. He suggested that the term for the product be either Certified Gas or Certified Natural Gas.  Mr. Freitas stated that the Department of Energy (DoE) is viewing the product as sustainably produced or responsibly sourced gas to avoid the appearance that the DoE might be a part of any certification process.  He stated that he preferred the term be generic and not include “certified.”  Ms. Crockett stated that she supported the comments of Mr. Agen and Mr. Freitas.  Mr. McCullough stated that RSG seems to be the nomenclature that the industry has adopted, not for one verifier, but as a generic term.  He asked what Project Canary thought about the matter.  Ms. Applegate stated that Project Canary announced, through a press release, that it has dropped its trademark for “Responsibly Sourced Gas” because the industry uses the term broadly.  Mr. Freitas stated that, in his experience, RSG is the generic reference used in most cases.  Mr. Sutherland agreed that RSG has been the generic term early on and stated his support for the term. Mr. McCullough stated that he preferred the term RSG to Certified Gas.  Ms. Crockett stated that she does prefer RSG if there are no trademark issues with the term. Mr. Graham agreed.  Mr. Nowak stated that Kinder Morgan/Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company, LLC used the term “producer-certified gas” in its Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) filings because it believed the term RSG was trademarked.  Mr. Sappenfield noted that the majority of comments seem to favor RSG.

Mr. Sappenfield asked for any further comments or questions.  He requested that any interested parties submit redlines to the draft addendum and any comments regarding the product name, to the NAESB office (naesb@naesb.org) by June 14th, two days before the next meeting addressing the addendum.

3.
Other Business
The next WGQ Contracts Subcommittee has been scheduled on Thursday, June 9, 2022 from 2:00 to 4:00 PM Central.  During that meeting, the participants will continue discussion on 2022 WGQ Annual Plan Item 4 – Development of the RNG Addendum to the NAESB Base Contract.
On June 16, 2022 from 2:00 PM to 4:00 PM, the WGQ Contracts Subcommittee will continue to discuss 2022 WGQ Annual Plan Item 6 – Develop business practice standards, as needed, to support purchase and sale transactions related to sustainably produced natural gas.
4.
Adjourn

The meeting adjourned on motion made by Ms. Crockett at 2:34 PM Central. The motion passed without opposition.
5.
Attendance
	Name
	Organization

	Matthew Agen
	American Gas Association

	Michelle Applegate
	Project Canary

	Valerie Crockett
	Tennessee Valley Authority

	Inga Fondarat
	SoCal Gas

	Christopher Freitas 
	Department of Energy

	Christopher Gloria
	Consolidated Edison Company of New York

	Bobby Goel 
	Tennessee Valley Authority

	Mark Gracey
	Kinder Morgan

	Rock Graham
	Southwestern Energy

	Micki Hoffee
	Northern Natural Gas

	Rachel Hogge
	Eastern Gas Transmission & Storage Inc.

	Julius Leitner
	Leitner Energy LLC

	Tara Liscombe 
	Castleton Commodities International

	Nichole Lopez
	Kinder Morgan

	Elizabeth Mallett
	North American Energy Standards Board

	Steve McCord
	TC Energy Corporation

	Kathryn McCoy
	Williams Company

	David McCullough
	Eversheds Sutherland LLP

	Debbie McKeever
	Oncor

	Michael Merizio
	PSE&G

	Sarah Myrick
	Southern Company

	Gene Nowak
	Kinder Morgan

	Christopher Perry
	Northern Natural Gas

	Jill Rummel
	Basin Electric Power Cooperative

	Keith Sappenfield
	Corpus Christi Liquefaction

	Donnie Sharp
	Huntsville Utilities

	Karen Stampfli
	Tennessee Valley Authority

	Keith Sutherland
	Emera Energy

	Christopher York
	DTE Energy Trading
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